
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

INCORPORATED VILLAGE OF HEAD OF THE HARBOR 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the Board of Trustees (the "Board") of the Incorporated Village of 

Head of the Harbor (the "Village") in the Town of Smithtown, County of Suffolk, and State of New York, 

will hold a public hearing commencing at 7:00 PM on Wednesday, November 20, 2019 at the Village 

Hall, 500 North Country Rd., St. James, New York 11790 for the purpose of considering a contract 

proposed by the Board of Fire Commissioners in and for the St. James Fire District  (the "District"), for 

the furnishing of fire protection and related emergency services to the Village, at which time and place the 

Board will consider such proposed contract and hear all persons interested in the same.  

The proposed fire protection contract is for a one (1) year term commencing on January 1, 2020 and 

ending on December 31, 2021.  

The proposed fire protection contract, a copy of which is available for review and inspection during 

regular business hours of 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM Monday through Thursday at the office of the Village 

Clerk, will also be available for review and inspection at said public hearing. The Board will consider 

public comment on the proposed contract and the adoption of a resolution approving said contract 

authorizing the Mayor to execute the same on behalf of the Village and its Board of Trustees.  

The Village Hall is accessible to handicapped persons. 

 

By Order of the Board of Trustees  

Incorporated Village of Head of the Harbor  

Margaret O’Keefe 

Village Clerk 

 

Dated: November 7, 2019  

 


